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Ngā mihi mahana ki a koutou katoa 
 
Thank you very much for all the generous donations 
pledged so far for our Marae stay over!  Things are 
beginning to take shape and we are all looking 
forward to the event! 
If you still have time or food to donate – please feel 
free – we are most thankful.   
 
I would like to remind you of the meeting we have 
planned with parents of our school at the Marae.  We 
are meeting to hear the ideas around writing a 
whakapapa for Hukerenui School and the more 
thoughts and knowledge we can share about our 
school and area the better the outcome will be.  From 
this information, we will compile a basic history and 
with the help of an expert have, a design drawn up 
that depicts the words we chose.  We would 
appreciate everyone’s contribution to this. 
  
Wattie Cooper will bring an expert to this meeting to 
help us with the basics.  We are planning for this 
meeting to happen after lunch on Wednesday 
afternoon.  We do need help to run our workshops too 
– so it may be that some parents help and some are 
at the meeting – and maybe swap places during the 
afternoon to cover all our bases. 
 
We have been very lucky with the weather this far and 
hopefully it keeps going until our winter sports day at 
Maromaku.   
 
Thank you to the PTA for being so pro-active in their 
fundraising with fun efforts!  The disco was a fun event 
and our students were so excited for it to happen.  
Thank you for your efforts and commitment to make 
our school a great place! 
 
Rooms 6 and 7 are having heat pumps installed as we 
speak!  Very exciting to have these two spaces made 
more comfortable for our students. 
 
The playground installation is going very well.  We are 
waiting for the last stage to be installed next week and 
hopefully it will be all done and ready to go.  I believe 
we are the only school in the north that will have this 
piece of equipment! 
 
We welcome Ms Nicola Thompson to our staff.  Ms 
Thompson will be working as a teacher’s aide in 
Room 4.  Thank you Nicola for being willing to start at 
such short notice – we hope you will be very happy 
here! 
 

School Phone:   09 433 9895 
Cell Phone:        027 235 0099 

A huge thank you to all our teachers who are working 
many late hours to get all the assessments, reports 
and on top of that lots of extra writing and maths 
preparation done to support achievement for our 
students.  They are an incredible team – our school is 
lucky to have such dedicated high performing 
professionals!    
  

Thank You 

 

Bastienne Kruger 

Principal 
 

Upcoming Dates:  
 

June 
23rd   PTA lunches – hotdogs $3 
30th   Maromaku Sports Day 
 
July 
5th  Marae stay 
7th   End of Term 2 
 
Netball Draw - Saturday, 8th June 2017 
Stars 8.30am Court 4 
Diamonds 9.15am Court 14 
Blue 8.30am Court 5 
Gold 9.15am Court 9 
Int. – NO GAME 
 
The Jack Morgan Museum Is holding its AGM on 
Wednesday the 28h of June at the Mid Northern 
Rugby Club rooms at 7pm. 
All welcome 
Regards Janice Harrison  [sec JMM] 

 
Congratulations to Tyrah Steventon who came 6th 
out of 50 competitors in the floor routine for her 
Gymnastics Club Competition.  Well done Tyrah! 
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